
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                        

                                                                                                         
 

WHOLE SCHOOL COVID-19 UPDATE – 3RD JULY 2020 
 
SEPTEMBER 2020 – GOVERNMENT GUIDANCE: 
Yesterday, the Government published its guidance for schools for September 2020.  
 
The main points for parents are; 
 

 School Attendance will be compulsory. 
 All year groups will be returning to school – this is good news! 
 Hand hygiene, respiratory hygiene and cleaning procedures will continue. 
 Each year group will be treated as a bubble. Each bubble will remain separate 

from the other bubbles in the school. This will mean that events such as 
assembly or eating together in the school hall at lunchtime will not take place. 

 Within each bubble there will not be any social distancing between children. 
 Children in Y1 to Y6 will be seated so that they are all facing the front of the 

class. There will be be no face-to-face seating arrangements. 
 Members of staff can move between bubbles, but should try to maintain a 2 

metre distance from children and other adults in school. 
 There will be staggered start times and end times to the school day. 
 There will be staggered break times and lunchtimes. 

 
 
I will write to you again before the end of term with the detailed arrangements that 
will be in place in September. These will include how the school day will be organised, 
what procedures will be in place to create as safe an environment as possible and, most 
importantly, how teaching and learning will be delivered to meet the needs of the 
children. 
 
J. Aspin 
Headteacher 
 
 
 


